
Special Meeting 
South Orange-Maplewood 
Board of Education 
December 5, 2011 

 
 

A Special Meeting of the Board of Education of South Orange-Maplewood 
was held in Sterling Hall at South Orange Middle School, 70 North 
Ridgewood Road, South Orange, New Jersey, on December 5, 2011. 
 
Board President Mrs. Daugherty called the meeting to order at 7:05 p.m. 
 
Adequate written notice of this meeting of the South Orange-Maplewood 
Board of Education was sent to the Township and Village Clerks, the 
Libraries, The Star Ledger, the News Record and all schools. 
 
ROLL CALL: Present: Ms. Crawford, Mrs. Daugherty, Mr. Eastman 

(arrived at 7:10 pm), Dr. Gaudelli, Mr. Giles, 
Dr. Payne-Parrish, Mrs. Wren-Hardin 

 
 Absent: Mr. Gleason, Mrs. Karriem, Mr. Wolff 
 
 Also in attendance:  Dr. Rosetta Wilson, Assistant 

Superintendent for Curriculum & Instruction,  
  Jeff Truppo, principal of Maplewood Middle 

School, Eve Kingsbury, language arts teacher at 
Maplewood Middle School, Marie Schoetz, Special 
Education teacher at Maplewood Middle School, 
Gary Pankiewicz, Supervisor of English/Language 
Arts 6-12, Alan Levin, Supervisor of Science  

  6-12. 
 
  7 MEMBERS PRESENT 
 
Board president Mrs. Daugherty introduced the meeting, giving 
background and the purpose for the meeting, and dates of upcoming 
meetings. 
 
Dr. Osborne introduced the staff in attendance, gave introductory 
comments and background that lead up to this meeting. 
 
Mr. Paul Roth, Chief Information Officer, gave a power point 
presentation. 
 
HEARING OF INDIVIDUALS AND DELEGATIONS 
 
District parents and students gave opinions and suggestions about the 
proposed 7th grade deleveling. 
 
MOTION made by Ms. Crawford, seconded by Mrs. Wren-Hardin, to adjourn.  
 
Motion unanimously approved at 9:05 p.m. 
 

 
      ________________________________ 
      Cheryl Schneider      
                                    Board Secretary 


